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Dear 
SUBJECT:  Michigan House Bills 5401 and 5402 (2020)

My spouse and I are full-time residents of Harsen’s Island and are soliciting your support for Michigan House Bills 5401 and 5402 (2020) to allow Clay Township to put in place temporary “No Wake” rules on the North, South, and Middle Channels of the St. Clair River; and, all waterways affecting all property owners in Clay Township.

Our experience during this high-water period has been costly to us and most of our neighbors.  

The issues we are dealing with are a direct result of personal watercraft, mostly vessels that are larger than 25 feet traveling at high speeds, or pontoon boats with two to three high-powered motors.  The wakes these vessels generate are significant and dangerous.  We have no means to slow them down.  Only your support of these bills and some means of enforcement of No Wake areas affecting the Township will solve this problem. 

Our Township did what it could last year with limited patrol boats and very little funds. 

We urge you to support the passage of this legislation that will give us a fighting chance to get these vessels to SLOW DOWN.  

Thank you for your attention to this urgent matter.

Sincerely,

